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Dear Parents, Carers and Guardians,  
 
Welcome back! We have now completed our first full week and as always, it is like we have never been away! 
Classrooms are ready and looking colourful and inviting. Baselines have been completed for reading and spellings 
(the statutory spelling lists can be found on the class pages on our website – please look at them with your children 
at home) and our wonderful new reception children seem to be settling in very well and have beaming smiles. 
 

Our Head Boy and Girl and Deputy Head Boy and Girl are very excited to be leading the school and I am sure they will 

come forward with excellent ideas to start implementing this year once we have met next week.  

 

We have started as we mean to go on and continue with our school vision: 

 

At St Bartholomew’s we provide a gate way of discovery through our diverse curriculum and nurture global disciples 

who positively impact God’s gift to us – the world.  Our curriculum enables our learners to recognise their place in 

Pinchbeck West; the importance and value of where they live.  It aims to develop agents of change who are taught to 

protect the environment, solve problems to ensure society is a better place and take responsibility for their actions to 

make the future a somewhere far improved from where it is.  There is a clear focus on developing a rich vocabulary 

through a text centred approach and providing learners with the opportunity to independently gain powerful 

knowledge to ensure their future success.  Through boundless forgiveness, compassion and a safe learning 

environment our children can Let their Light Shine (Matthew 5:16).  We learn to love responsibly by developing the 

skills and knowledge needed under God’s spiritual counsel, bringing light to all those around us.  We are beacons of 

hope an our communities guided by God’s spirit and love. 

 

COMMUNITY   HOPE   WISDOM   DIGNITY 

 

Please help us to live out our school vision every day and shine our light for the benefit of all our communities. 

This term, our core value focus is FRIENDSHIP. We will be looking at the recipe for good friendship and how to be a 

good friend. Our children have already written prayers and wishes for friendship, and they are displayed on our 

prayer wall. Please do take time to read through them if you come into school and join us for collective worship. 

Having friends allows children to feel part of a group, increasing a sense of security and giving them someone their 

own age they can relate to and turn to. Knowing they can rely on friends and be relied upon can make children feel 

more included and engaged. 



Developing different friendships over their time at school gives children ample opportunity to learn different social 

skills and the best ways to act in different scenarios. Children who learn important life skills when young, like how to 

talk to people and deal with conflict, are more likely to carry these skills through into later life. 

 

Knowing they are going to school to spend time with friends can make children feel more motivated and more willing 

to learn. Positive school relationships help frame school and learning as a fun and exciting experience and something 

children get to do together. 

 

Having a peer to lean on can help children deal with any negative emotions that may arise at school. Friendships can 

provide a support system and bolster mental health when children face difficulties with their learning, extracurricular 

activities, or classmates. 

 

Fallouts, bad words and feelings of upset are all normal parts of developing school friendships. While this kind of 

thing can be unpleasant for your child to deal with at the time, learning to manage conflict and confrontation is an 

important element of growing up. 

 

When your child exhibits particularly caring or empathic behaviour, take notice of it and praise them for thinking of 

others. Encourage these behaviours and explain why they’re important in making and maintaining school friends. 

We will continue to help our children develop friendships, find friendship, be a good friend and advise on how to deal 

with tricky situations that pop up over their time here at St Bart’s. Our staff and ELSAs (emotional, learning support 

assistants) are always on hand to support in any way that they can. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SDP (School Development Plan) 

I will be sending you a letter regarding our SDP priorities next week. Do have a read through them so you understand 

what our targets are for this year, to help to further develop our school. We value your voice and in a few weeks’ 

time, I will be sending out a questionnaire to hear your thoughts and feeling on our school and take onboard any 

ideas you may have for taking the school further. I would really appreciate as many responses as possible. 

 

Reception 2025 

We have already had several parents book to view the school for Reception 2025.  If you have siblings that will be 

starting school next year or friends with children who are considering schools, please give them our details – we 

would love to see them.  The Reception 2025 application process will open in November. 

 

Secondary School Places 

Parents of our Year 6 children will have received, via ParentMail, the details of how to apply for a secondary school 

place.  Please note that this process closes on Thursday 31st October 2024. 

 

Uniform 

Just a gentle reminder that our school colours are jade green and navy blue. Any hair accessories should be green or 

blue and please can I ask that children refrain from having coloured braids during term time. Our uniform policy 



states that socks should be white, black, navy or grey please. A few years ago, a group of parents set up a uniform 

swap page on Facebook. Please see our Facebook page for the link to join. We also have some second-hand grey 

trousers and skirts, and some white PE tops should anyone need any. 

 
Car Safety at the Front of the School 
Can I please remind drivers not to stop/block, even for a short period of time, the main driveway entrance to the 
school.  We do, on occasions, require access for emergency vehicles. 
 
Harvest Festival – Monday 30th September 2024 
Our Harvest Festival service will take place in St Bartholomew’s Church on Monday 30th September at 2.15pm.  
Donations of tin/packet foods and toiletries for Agape Foodbank are gratefully received. Please collect your child 
from the Village Hall at normal time. 
 
Fun Run 

On Sunday 29th September, we will be collaborating with the Halmer Harriers 

again to bring you the 3rd St Bart’s Fun Run.  Entry to run in the Fun Run is £2 per 

runner and is open to children and adults. Please complete the ParentMail form 

to let us know you will be running as a register will be taken on the gate, where 

you will pay, and we want to make sure we have enough bacon and sausages!  

 

West Pinchbeck 10k Run 
If you wish to take part in the 10k run, you can find the links on the following 
sites: 
 

• Facebook – West Pinchbeck 10k 

• Facebook – Halmer Harriers 

• Run Britain website (search for the race 
 
PE/Swimming Timetable Term 1: 
 

 PE Swimming 

Nightingale Monday Wednesday 

Darwin Thursday Tuesday 

Franklin Friday Thursday 

 
Pencil Cases 
Please remember to ask your child regularly if they require anything replenishing, especially glue sticks, which are 
frequently used items.  
 
Health Care Plans 
In order that we can provide the necessary care required to those children who have on-going health care needs, we 
require parents to complete a ‘Health Care Plan’ form via ParentMail.  This document is used to detail the on-going 
health issues and, if applicable, the medication that each child requires.  If you haven’t done so already and your 
child has health care needs, please complete the form via ParentMail.  Thank you to those parents who have already 
completed their child’s Health Care Plan.  
 
Parent Code of Conduct 
I have attached the Parent Code of Conduct which can also be found on the school website. 
 
Take care 
Miss Ingle 
 
 

 
 
Romans 12:10 Be devoted to one another in love. Honor one another above yourselves. 



 

 
Dear God, 
I pray you would open my eyes to see people who need me to be that friend for them. Help me to be the friend I desire 
and long to have. Help me to seek to serve my brothers and sisters in Christ. Help me to walk beside them in their trials 
and suffering. 
Amen 

 
 

 
 
Franklin Class are the attendance winners of the week and have won a trip to the park with Gerald during playtime 
one day next week.   
 
All schools are expected to keep their attendance over 96%. At the end of our first week, our 
Year to Date attendance sits at 96.44%. If you need any help with attendance, please come and 
speak to us as we will help in any way that we can.  Dr Chris Whitty released this statement via 
the DfE: “It is usually appropriate for parents and carers to send their children to school with 
mild respiratory illnesses. This would include general cold symptoms: a minor cough, runny 
nose or sore throat. However, children should not be sent to school if they have a temperature of 38°C or above.” 
 

 
 
 

Thirsty on a Thursday: The Church is open every Thursday between 9.30—11am for you to drop in any time for 
tea/coffee and a chat.  
 

 
 

Date Time Event 

27th September 2.15pm Harvest Festival in church (collection from Village Hall 

29th September 10am WP 10k run / Fun Run 

20th September 2pm Harvest Festival in church 

3rd October  8.30am Individual & Family Photos 

8th October  Darwin Trip to Milton Estate 

11th October  Nightingale Trip to the Inkpot 

17th October 3.15-4.30pm PTFA Welcome Disco 

18th Oct 2024  Term 1 Ends 

29th Oct 2024  Term 2 Begins 

22nd November 6-8pm PTFA Family Bingo 

13th December  Christmas Jumper Day £1 for SoLDAS (Women’s Refuge) 

13th December  Whole School Christmas Lunch (order via Willoughby’s) 

13th December 1.15-2.30pm PTFA Christmas Disco 

13th December 3.15-5.15pm PTFA Christmas Fayre 

16th & 17th December Time tbc Parents Evenings 

18th December  Whole School Trip – Pantomime South Holland Centre 

19th December  Class Christmas Parties 

19th December 2.15-3.15pm Christingle Carol Service at St Bartholomew’s Church 

19th December  Term 2 Ends 

6th January 2025  Term 3 Begins 

12th February  Time tbc Young Chef Valentine’s Meal 

14th February  Term 3 Ends 

24th February  Term 4 Begins 

6th March   World Book Day 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Book Wish List 
We are constantly trying to update our school 
Library so the child have the opportunity to read 
new and exciting books.  With this in mind, Mrs 
Szydlowski has sourced a ‘Book Wish List’.  It has 
been created by our local book shop ‘Bookmark’ 
in Spalding.  They have been extremely kind and 
made an area on their website where you can 
click on a book and purchase it online and have also offered us a discount.  We felt it was not only important to 
purchase new books for our children but also support a local small business.  When a few books have been 
purchased they will then contact Mrs Szydlowski to go and collect them.  If you feel you would like to purchase a 
book for our Library, or know someone that would like to, then please follow this link: 
 

https://uk.bookshop.org/lists/st-bartholomew-s-ce-primary-school-wishlist? 
 

16th March  10 – 12 noon PTFA Car Boot Sale 

2nd April 3.15-4.15pm PTFA Easter Disco 

4th April   Term 4 Ends 

23rd April   Term 5 Begins 

23rd & 24th April Time tbc Parents Evenings 

17th May 6-8pm PTFA Family meal and quiz night 

23rd May   Term 5 Ends 

2nd June   Term 6 Begins 

27th June  PTFA Summer Fayre 

8th & 9th July 6-7pm Year 5/6 Summer Production 

13th July Time tbc Sports Day 

21st July Time tbc PTFA Year 6 Leavers BBQ & whole school disco 

22nd July 9.15am Leavers’ Service 

22nd July   Term 6 Ends 
All calendar dates/events can be found on our school website by clicking on the ‘calendar’ tab.  If you wish 

to add an event to your own calendar, you can do so by clicking on the link and pressing the ‘add to 
calendar’ button. 

https://uk.bookshop.org/lists/st-bartholomew-s-ce-primary-school-wishlist?


Bookmark have informed us that if you select a book from our list on their website and buy via the website then a 
delivery cost will be added. If you see a book you would like to purchase please email them directly or call the shop. 
They will then have the books delivered to the shop for free and it will be collected from them. 
 
School Mobile Phone 

We now have a school mobile for afterschool care. The number is: 07396725986 It will be turned off during the 

school day. It will only be available for parents who have children attending afterschool care during afterschool care 

hours. PLEASE CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE FIRST IN ALL CIRCUMSTANCES.  

 
After School Kids Club 
Please be aware that if parents/carers/guardians are more than 10 minutes late collecting from after school clubs at 
4pm there will be a charge of a full hour, per child, childcare cost. 
 
Severe Weather/Snow Closure 
In the event of severe weather, we will always strive to ensure that the school remains open, but in the event that 
extreme weather conditions necessitate the closure of the school we will advise you of this in a number of ways.  We 
will notify parents via email via Parentmail, update the school website and advise Lincs FM and BBC Lincolnshire 
radio stations so listen out to their broadcasts or log onto their websites.  We will also post a message on the 
school’s Facebook and ‘X’ pages. 
 
School Opening  
Our school office is open from 8.30am to 3.15pm, Monday to Friday.  If you wish to contact the school out of these 
hours, please call 01775 640357 and leave a message on our answerphone or alternatively email 
enquiries@stbartholomews.lincs.sch.uk. 
 

PTFA Easy Fundraising is a great source of funds for the school which could raise £££s for the PTFA.  

A range of retailers, holiday companies, Ebay, Tesco and many more donate a percentage of money 

spent when parents / carers / guardians spend money.  It costs the consumer absolutely nothing at all.  

Parents/carers/guardians need to click on the easy fundraising link: 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/panel/ 

• Register an email and password 

• Nominate your cause 

• Download a reminder tool to browser so when purchases are made through a partner a reminder is 

sent. 

Make the purchase and a percentage goes to St Barts! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Term Dates  
2024-25 

Term 1: 4th Sept—18th Oct 2024 
Term 2: 29th Oct—19th Dec 2024 
Term 3: 6th Jan—14th Feb 2025 

Term 4: 24th Feb—4th April 2025 
Term 5: 23rd April— 23rd May 2025 
Term 6: 2nd June—22nd July 2025 

mailto:enquiries@stbartholomews.lincs.sch.uk
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/panel/








 


